
ROBINWOOD NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION MINUTES 
February 13th 2024 Meeting 

Meeting Called to Order by Tony Bracco at 7:00 pm.     Agenda approved by acclamation. 

Safe Routes to School sidewalk on the Cedaroak Drive - Luke Borland & Jameson Lumpkin presentation: 
This project chosen because it is considered the highest priority and best use of the funds in the city. 
$1.5 million funding is entirely from 2018 GO Bond fund. No grant funds, but a demonstration for future 
Safe Routes grant requests by city.  No outside agencies involved in the design, however must comply 
with federal ADA standards. 

Plan is currently at 90% stage, goal for project completion summer 2024 while school not in session. 
Curbs and street trees should serve as traffic calming to lower speeds. 
All new storm swales and trees to be maintained by the city.  All surface drainage to Trillium Creek.   
Vehicle traffic lanes to be maintained at current width of about 14 feet (standard is 12 foot minimum). 

Discussion of an asphalt path versus concrete sidewalk, federal ADA standards, durability and the 
pending  proposes changes to Robinwood Vision regarding pedestrian amenity cross-sections in the 
Transportation System Plan. 

See link to Safe Sidewalks site here: 
https://westlinnoregon.gov/publicworks/safe-routes-schools-evaluation-and-planning 

And this project strip map here:https://westlinnoregon.gov/sites/default/files/fileattachments/
public_works/project/31241/cedaroak_strip_map.pdf 

November & December Minutes: Approved by acclamation. 

Treasurer’s Report: Balance is $4376.93  No expenditures. 

Public Comments: Dennel Burns on Kenthorpe Way - First Robinwood middle housing development via 
expedited land division under Senate Bill 458 is next door.  Currently under Planning review for 4 units on 
an existing R-10 lot. Proposed buildings 15’ wide and 2.5 stories tall. Tall house next to property line will 
cut off all morning sun.  2500sf house on 2300sf lot. Neighbor given 10 days to respond. Chris Meyers is 
assistant planner. Motion to circulate city notice and  to RNA email adopted. 

Announcements, Community Events:  
Community Music Open Mike Night this Saturday February 17th. Signups at 6:30 and show and 7pm. 
Repair Fair and Styro Recycling at Station on Saturday February 24th 10am to 1pm 

City Council report by Tony Bracco:  
Council stopped city attempted sale of former Johnson property on 3955 Cedaroak Drive.  
Vision 43 process with 30 engagements over 9 months, committee of 17 with citizens, councilor, business 
owners. 2 meetings with RNA. Dawn Meaney and Rob Henderson are Robinwood representatives. 
Vacation of right-of-way pending on Upper Midhill for road alignment for new subdivision at north end. 
Special election in May for council position formerly held by Scott Erwin.   
Second phase of Recreation Center citizen polling coming up. 

Old Business:  
Calaroga Sewer Pump Station at Planning Commission 

Process to change Neighborhood Plan regarding sidewalks, pedestrian cross-sections. 

New Business: ODOT plan for intersection at Hwy 43 at Marylhust versus using funds for pavement. 
   
Adjourn 8:48pm  Attendance: 24    
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